

PUBLIC NOTICE
NOTICE OF 2ND PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT PERIOD
The State of Mississippi solicited input from citizens on the 2017 Annual Action Plan (AAP) through six public hearings and a 30-day comment period that closed April 30, 2017. The 2017 Draft Action Plan was available for review at www.mshomecorp.com/2017Plan.   The One-Year Action Plan is based on the Five-Year 2015-2019 Consolidated Plan for the State of Mississippi as approved by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.  The AAP and Consolidated Plan describe how the State will use funds appropriated under these programs:  Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), HOME Investment Partnerships (HOME), Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA), and the National Housing Trust Fund (HTF).

[bookmark: _GoBack]The FY 2017 federal budget (Public Law 115-31) authorized a supplemental allocation of $173,134 to the State of Mississippi through the 2017 Supplemental Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Program.  These supplemental funds are to assist communities which lost significant capacity to serve the homeless after January 2016. These funds can be used for rapid re-housing and all other critical eligible ESG activities. The supplemental funds can only be used within the Central Mississippi Continuum of Care service area.

The State of Mississippi will receive input on the State’s proposed use of the Supplemental Allocation of funds through a public comment period and public hearing.  The proposed Amendment to the FY2017 Annual Action Plan is available for public review August 1, 2017 – August 14, 2017 at the address listed below or at this website, www.mshomecorp.com/2017Plan. Comments must be submitted in writing to the address below or by email to faye.mccall@mshc.com by August 14, 2017:
Mississippi Home Corporation
Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Program
735 Riverside Drive
Jackson, MS 39202
